



International issue and more

> Number 56 Spring '94

The Radical Statistics Group is a group of individuals based on the distribution of this newsletter. The small amount of central administration work is managed by a committee known as 'The Troika' and elected at the Annual General Meeting. The editorship of this newsletter rotates; the next editor will be Susan Starkings who can be contacted via the address and telephone number given below. Apart from producing this newsletter, the work of the RSG is done by its sub-groups whose membership is open to all interested parties. Please consult the contact people below if you wish to get involved. Use the newsletter to advertise if you wish to start a new group

The Troika

Philip Bertrand, School of Mathematics and Statistics, University of Birmingham, Birmingham B15 2TT. Tel: (021) 414 6193 (work).

Pat Dugard, Department of Mathematics and Computer Science, Dundee Institute of Technology, Bell Street, Dundee, DD1 1HG. Tel: (0382) 308625 (work).

Anthony Staines, 17 Springfield Mount, University of Leeds, Leeds, LS2 9NG.

Tel: (0532) 443517 (work) or (0532) 662584 (home).

Susan Starkings, Fairview, Pound Lane, Kingsnorth, Ashford, Kent TN23 3JE. Tel: (0233) 661482 (home) or (071) 815 7455 (work).

This newsletter was edited by Ludi Simpson.

Review editor: Brendan Burchell, Social & Political Sciences, Free School Lane, University of Cambridge, CB2 3RQ. Tel: 0223-334538 (work).

Publications archive: Christy Maginn, 20 Gwenfron Road, Kensington, Liverpool, L6 9AL. Tel: (051)-260-2253.

Editor of RS 58: Susan Starkings, as above under Troika; see also inside back cover. Deadline for copy: 31st August 1994.

Subgroups

Health: Allson Macfarlane, 40 Warwick Rd., St. Albans, Herts, AL1 4DL. Tel: 0727-852111.

Northern: Anthony Staines, 17 Springfield Mount, University of Leeds, Leeds, LS2 9NG. Tel: (0532)-443517 (work) or 662584 (home).

Education: Cecilio Mar Molinero, Department of Accounting and Management Science, The University of Southampton, Southampton, SO9 5NH. Tel: 0703-592461.

Race and Law: Roy Carr-Hill, Centre for Health Economics, University of York, YO1 5DO. Tel: 0904-433-650 (work), 0904-643-075 (home).

Surveys for Pressure Groups: Dave Drew, Sheffield Hallam University, Sheffield. Tel: 0742-20911.

Trade Unionists: Peter Ramage, 7 Ipswich Road, Tooting, London, SW17 9RH.

Economy: Andrew Philipott Morgan, 20a Dunollie Road, London, NW5 2XP. Tel: 071-485-9968.

Women's Group: Pat Dugard, as above under Troika.

For general correspondence write to:
Radical Statistics, c/o London Hazards Centre,
3rd Floor, Headland House, 308 Gray's Inn Road, London, WC1 8DS

Contents

1 Editorial

International issue

- 3 Et tu Balladur? French Statistics and the Death of CERC Matt Perry
- Statistics in Spain: A personal historical Cecilio Mar Molinero perspective
- 14 The changing place of birth, declining birth rate Hidetoyo Teranishi and school refusal in Japan
- 17 Scientists for Global Responsibility the importance of statistics

Philip Webber

22 Understanding the politics of mathematical Marilyn Frankenstein knowledge as an integral part of becoming critically numerate

More good reads

- 41 Housing distribution and health profiles Rob Stevens and Sara Hill
- 50 Excess deaths due to cold weather

Ian McCartney

News and notes

53 New subscription rates ■ New management ■ Finance report

Editorial

This issue was prepared as number 57, but has been completed nearly on time and ahead of number 56, so we have swapped numbers. The good news is that the real spring issue will be with you soon, and with issue 58 due in October, we will have caught up with our usual 3 issues each year. Apologies for the delays in publication. We are also bringing subscriptions up-to-date (see page 51).

The international aspect of this issue's title has been based on a mailing to our 40 current and past members outside Britain, requesting news and views, and to some members in Britain who have special a interest in statistical events overseas.

News, notes

New subscription rates

From 1995 the subscriptions will be (previous rates in brackets):

Individuals:

 Waged
 £12 (£10)

 Low waged
 £5 (£5)

 Unwaged
 £3 (£3)

Institutions £20 (£10)

Overseas subscriptions are at the same rate. 'Low waged' is self-defined. The last change of rate was in 1991.

Reminders for 1995 subscriptions at these new rates will be sent with the Autumn newsletter in October, together with standing order amendment forms to those who will need them.

New management for Radical Statistics subscriptions

As agreed at the February annual conference, Radical Statistics now has paid help to keep the subscriptions database in order, and to deal with renewals and new members. We will keep the London address and there is no planned change to systems, so most readers will probably not notice the change-over.

PS Enterprises, of Cullingworth near Bradford, will do the work for one year until Mayday 1995, renewable on an annual basis if a review in January is positive on both sides and the conference in February approves a renewal.

Pete and Sylvia (PS, get it?) have long experience in campaign groups and run a computer training and services home business. Radical Statistics will be invoiced monthly at a concessionary rate of £4 an hour plus expenses. Pete and Sylvia will not divulge details of the database except on request from the Troika.

They will deal with all subscription matters, producing labels for the mailing of Radical Statistics, and provide summaries and lists of members in particular geographical or areas or with particular stated interests when required. As last-but-one keeper of the database, I am being the liaison with Pete and Sylvia, and as far as I can see Radical Statistics is getting a very caring service. We can benefit from prompt handling of subscription matters we are lucky to have found two people to do it who are friendly to Radical Statistics. We reckon that the first year will require substantial time, due to the change in subscriptions and due to checking the details of a lot of subscriptions mis-handled in last year's gap in regular administration. In the following year, I expect the costs will be in the order of £500 a year.

Thanks to Paresh Patel and John Bibby for getting up-to-date with a lot of the subscriptions at the beginning of 1994.

Ludi Simpson

Financial report for 1993

It seems that no-one on the Troika of 1993 kept accounts. The accounts below are reconstructed by Pat Dugard of the Troika of 1994 from bank statements and other material.

Balance at start of year:	£292.71
Income	
Subscriptions	£2,640.50
Conference	£45.00
Expenditure	
RadStats 52	£168.87
Radstats 53	£220.00
Bank charges	£4.89
Conference & AGM	£196.45
Mailing	£40.00
Sticky tape	£1.52
Repayment	£40.00
Balance at end of year	£2,306.48

In addition, the deposit account contained £3,649.53.

Pat did not provide any commentary, but as an editorial comment I observe that in 1993 there were costs of only two Radical Statistics issues while in 1994 there will be four because the last of 1993 was issued late, this year. There will also be new costs associated with getting the subscriptions management back on an even keel (see above). So we will be in the black but not quite as far in the black as these 1993 accounts would suggest.

Radical Statistics is available by subscription. Current rates are £5 per year for low waged (self defined), £12 for waged, and £20 for institutions. The cost to the unwaged is £3. These rates also apply to overseas subscribers.

Subscriptions are handled by PS Enterprises. Write to the Radical Statistics Group (subs), c/o London Hazards Centre, 3rd Floor, Headland House, 308 Grays Inn Road, London, WC1X 8DS.

Radical Statistics is usually produced three times per year.

All members of the Radical Statistics Group are invited to contribute to the newsletter. Articles may vary from brief notices to detailed articles. Letters and reviews are also welcome.

Articles should be sent to the next editor using the address below.

Data Protection Act

In accordance with the Data Protection Act, any member of the Radical Statistics Group is entitled to ask:

a)For a printout of his/her personal details and name and address as kept on the Radical Statistics Group computer.

b)That his/her personal details do not be so stored. Anyone wishing to avail themselves of this right, please contact the Troika (address on inside front cover) with requests in triplicate.

Editor of Newsletter No. 58

Susan Starkings, Fairview, Pound Lane, Kingsnorth, Ashford, Kent TN23 3JE

0233 661482 (home) 071 815 7455 (work)

Deadline for copy: 31st August 1994

This issue is to have articles on statistics involving women, so if you have anything in this area it would be much appreciated. If you have any queries, feel free to contact the editor.

For those with access to computers the next editor will take contributions on 5.25" or 3.5" DOS discs, using WORD or ASCII text (both if possible). Please also include a hard copy of the contribution. Indicate in the text where figures should be inserted and have these ready to include without editing. Ideally use 2 cm margins, Bookman 13 pt for text, 18 pt bold for subheadings, 18 pt italics for your name, and 24 pt bold for headings. If you haven't got access to a computer, paper is quite acceptable, but a lot of extra work for the editor.